
 
 

CAO Report – May 24, 2022 
 
It was wonderful to see the official opening take place of the new Memorial Park Playground.  Already 
the park is thriving with children using all the equipment and enjoying themselves thoroughly. I am 
proud of the work of staff and volunteers who dedicated time to see it come to fruition.   
 
Now that we are stepping into construction season, a few updates in line with Council’s strategic Priority 
of Infrastructure Investment: 
 

• The Watermain Project at Canyon View Road is progressing nicely, with the new main now 
installed and being tested during the coming weeks.  Paving is scheduled to take place the 
second week of June (weather permitting and subject to successful testing), after which time we 
will celebrate the work with an official completion ceremony on site, likely in July. 
 

• Construction of the Organics Project at the landfill has now been awarded and construction will 
start in June on that new facility. 

 
• Line Painting - You will notice that the line painting has been started. It will continue for the next 

few weeks, focusing on crosswalks, stop bars, short lines and intersections first.  The long lines 
(i.e.. Road center line and fog lines) use a different piece of equipment and will be completed 
later.   
 

• Road and sidewalk repairs – Smaller road and sidewalk repairs are currently underway (such as 
those at the intersection of Jubilee and Kelly), and larger road rebuilds are being tendered over 
the next few weeks. 
 

• The Giants Head Road project is currently out for tender with the closing date of May 31, with 
the goal of substantial completion by October of this year.   
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Graham Statt, Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 


